

## BRIDGE OWNERS FORUM

### BOF 70 Agenda Item 4.

#### REVIEW OF UNCOMPLETED ACTIONS – BOF 63 to BOF 68.

#### Actions:

BOF 63 - 28 <sup>th</sup> January 2020				Suggested next steps
Action	Agenda Reference	Action by	Action required	
<b>63/2</b>	Item 3b	Kevin Dentith	<b>Eastham Bridge Collapse</b> Meeting with WCC & Jacobs agreed in principle – to be followed up.	The 2016 Eastham bridge collapse has still not been fully reported. Suggest that lessons still need to be promulgated to similar owners. <b>Action: Keith Harwood</b>
<b>63/3</b>	Item 3b	Richard Fish	<b>Grand Challenges and BOF in the media</b> Ongoing dialogue with Helena Russell; meeting to be arranged.	The website still needs to be resolved. Discussion needed at BOF 70. <b>Action: All/Paul Fidler</b>
<b>63/4</b>	Item 3b	Richard Fish/ Paul Fidler	<b>TRIB Presentations</b> DfT to be chased.	Although Cam sist on TRIB, this seems to be the only substantive connection with BOF. Discussion at BOF 70: is this worth pursuing? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>63/5</b>	Item 3b	Chairman/ Richard Fish/ Paul Fidler	<b>BOF Website</b> Options for using new CUED Comms resource to be discussed.	As 63/5 above
<b>63/6</b>	Item 3b	All	<b>BOF LinkedIn Group</b> Now established. All invited to join.	Is this worth keeping? <b>Action: All</b>

<b>63/8</b>	Item 3b	Richard Fish	<b>TRIB and Grand Challenges</b> Contact to be maintained with Asher Lawrence-Cole.	As 63/4 above.
<b>63/9</b>	Item 3b	Chairman/ Richard Fish	<b>BOF “White Paper” idea</b> Still under review.	This was intended to be an independent “State of the Nation” reflection on the UK/Ireland bridge stock and the issues faced by all. Probably should be linked to the Grand Challenges: is this worth pursuing? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>63/11</b>	Item 3b	Neil Loudon/ Hazel McDonald	<b>Vehicle Overloading</b> Ongoing discussions to be reported at BOF 64.	This is ongoing and I know Hazel is making some progress with TS. Suggest that this is a key issue which BOF needs to keep in touch with? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>63/19</b>	Item 6	Richard Fish and UKBB members	<b>Investigation into UK Highway Bridge Collapses</b> To be discussed at UKBB.	This was added to the BOF list of potential research projects but no decision on funding as yet. Suggest that this should continue to be something which BOF should promote. linked to 63/2 above. <b>Action: All</b>
<b>63/20</b>	Item 6	Richard Fish	<b>Investigation into UK Highway Bridge Collapses</b> Statement of best practice to be drafted.	Not completed but linked to 63/19 above and suggest should be drafted. <b>Action: Richard Fish</b>
<b>63/22</b>	Item 7	Richard Fish	<b>Procurement Issues</b> To be taken at a future meeting.	Not taken as yet but suggest this remains important. NB The IABSE Henderson colloquium next month is focussing on procurement, and this can be reported at BOF 71. <b>Action: Richard Fish</b>
<b>63/26</b>	Item 10	Gary Kemp	<b>Structures Toolkit</b> To assist with gaining CIPFA approval.	Not sure if this has had, or even needs, CIPFA approval? <b>Action: Keith Harwood</b>

<b>63/27</b>	Item 10	Richard Fish	<b>Comparison of Bridge Management Systems and Tools</b> To be considered as a specific topic for a BOF meeting.	This never happened. Is it worth doing? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>BOF 64 - 26<sup>th</sup> May 2020 (additional items only)</b>				
<b>64/1</b>	Item 2a	Richard Fish	<b>TfL Sub-Standard Bridge Management Strategy</b> To be considered at a future BOF meeting.	Not sure that this was ever picked up? <b>Action: Nicola Head</b>
<b>64/4</b>	Item 3b	Richard Fish	<b>Grand Challenges and BOF in the media</b> February meeting with Helena Russell to be followed up.	Helena was too busy at that time but Transportation Professional (CIHT) were to write an article which was never published. This was raised at UKBB in February but no answer as yet. <b>Action: Richard Fish</b>
<b>64/26</b>	Item 12	Chairman/ Richard Fish	<b>Staffordshire Rail Bridges Monitoring</b> CDBB funded work to be presented at a future meeting.	Never followed up. Suggest that this is now past its sell-by date? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>BOF 65 - 27<sup>th</sup> October 2020 (additional items only)</b>				
<b>65/8</b>	Item 4	Chairman/ Richard Fish	<b>Learning from Lockdown</b> Pandemic positive and negative outcomes to be considered in a BOF review document.	Is this still needed? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>65/19</b>	Item 17	Chairman/ Richard Fish	<b>International BOF</b> Virtual meeting to be considered.	Probably one for Cam to decide? <b>Action: All</b>

<b>BOF 66 - 26<sup>th</sup> January 2021 (additional items only)</b>				
<b>66/9</b>	Item 4	Chairman/Richard Fish	<b>IABSE Group looking at Bridge Collapses</b> Options for BOF contribution to this group to be considered.	After a slow start, contact was made with Alastair Soane and Richard Fish volunteered to liaise between BOF and this Group. No further progress. But the initiative was being led by Russia... <b>Action: Richard Fish</b>
<b>66/14</b>	Item 8	Richard Fish	<b>UK Bridge Governance</b> Paper to be discussed at UKBB.	Ongoing discussions but status quo preferred at the time. <b>Action: Hazel McDonald and UKBB</b>
<b>66/17</b>	Item 9	Keith Harwood/ Richard Fish	<b>Future Bridge Management Systems: Mapping out a Vision</b> Ideas to be developed further.	Not progressed. Is this worth pursuing further? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>66/23</b>	Item 13d	Sue Threader/ Richard Fish	<b>HoloLens Communication System</b> Presentation to be considered at a future meeting.	Not followed up. Worth keeping as a possible item? <b>Action: Sue Threader</b>
<b>BOF 67 - 20<sup>th</sup> April 2021 (additional items only)</b>				
<b>67/9</b>	Item 8	Liam Duffy	<b>TII Sustainable Procurement Guidance</b> To be shared at a future BOF meeting.	Liam has agreed to present when ready. <b>Action: Liam Duffy</b>
<b>67/11</b>	Item 9	Chairman/ Richard Fish/ Keith Harwood	<b>Carbon Grand Challenge</b> Options for a high priority Grand Challenge to be considered.	This has probably happened by default, but should it be formalised? <b>Action: All</b>

<b>67/12</b>	Item 9	All	<b>BOF Carbon Working Group</b> Expressions of interest on being part of this group to be emailed to the Chairman by the end of April.	Osian Richards and Nick Trump (who had been proposed by Jason Hibbert) volunteered to work with Tercia Jansen van Vuuren. Not sure if this is still relevant after our decision to align ourselves with the consultants' Net Zero Group (for which Tercia acts as a BOF liaison – although she is now on maternity leave). <b>Action: All</b>
<b>67/23</b>	Item 14	Jason Hibbert/ Richard Fish	<b>A465 Mutual Investment Procurement Model</b> Possible presentation at a future BOF meeting.	No opportunity for this to be presented as yet but still worth including on future agenda. See also Action 63/22 above. <b>Action: Jason Hibbert/Richard Fish</b>
<b>67/27</b>	Item 17	All	<b>Bridge Inspections</b> Volunteers welcome to assist Kevin Dentith in collaboration with France on shared best practice.	Nothing more reported on this. Probably not worth pursuing? <b>Action: Keith Harwood</b>
<b>BOF 68 – 19<sup>th</sup> October 2021 (additional items only)</b>				
<b>68/14</b>	Item 6	Richard Fish	<b>Design Life of Critical Elements</b> To be considered at a future BOF meeting.	Suggest that this should be considered, possibly at BOF 71, but probably needs a “champion” to lead it. <b>Action: All</b>
<b>68/21</b>	Item 13	Chairman/ Richard Fish	<b>Possible BOF Agenda Items on Monitoring and/or a Future Themed Meeting</b> To be considered.	Suggest that this should be retained for a future meeting? <b>Action: All</b>
<b>68/24</b>	Item 16	Nicola Head	<b>BCI Review</b> To be shared at a future BOF meeting.	Progress may be reported under BOF 70 Item 3 but still needs a full update at some point. <b>Action: Nicola Head/LoBEG</b>

<b>68/26</b>	Item 16	Trish Johnson	<b>Clifton Bridge Carbon Counting</b> To be shared at a future BOF meeting.	Item for BOF 71? <b>Action: Trish Johnson</b>
<b>68/27</b>	Item 16	Trish Johnson/ All/ Richard Fish	<b>Suicide Prevention</b> Review of current best practices to go on BOF 69 agenda.	To be scheduled for BOF 71 or 72. <b>Action: Richard Fish</b>

BOF 70 Agenda item 4  
Richard Fish  
2<sup>nd</sup> June 2022